
 
 

ST PATRICK’S CHURCH 
Dillon Court, Netham Road, Redfield, Bristol, BS5 9PF 

 

PARISH CONTACT DETAILS 

Tel: 0117 9557662 

Office hours: Tuesday-Friday 9.30am – 1.00pm 

Email: bristol.stpatrick@cliftondiocese.com 

Website: www.saintpatricks.org.uk 

Confessions: (In the Chapel of Resurrection) 

9.30am - 10.30am Monday to Thursday. 5.00pm – 6.00pm on Saturday 
 

Mass Times And Intentions Week Commencing Sunday 15th June 2025 

HOLY TRINITY SUNDAY 

 

Date Time Intention Donor 

Saturday 14th June 

FHC Mass 

11.00am  

6.30pm 

Kath Easton (RIP) 

Christopher Blackford (Happy Birthday 

RIP Anniversary) 

Deacon Rob 

Roberta, Nick & 

Family 

Sunday 15th  June 

Trinity Sunday 

 

 

 

8.30am 

10.00am 

  
 

5:30pm 

Marie & Will Howie 

Bill Gage (Anniversary) 

Angela Loughlin (P/Int) 

Jim Robbins (RIP) 

Brazilian Mass 

Christine Howie 

Marie & Family 

Andy & Maureen Gray 

Deacon Rob 

Monday 16th  June 9.00am Carole Loughlin  

Tuesday 17th  June 7.30pm Siji & Sherry wedding anniversary Brian 

Wednesday 18th June 9.00am 

4.30pm 

Kathleen Fogden (RIP) 

Reception of Anne Byrne Body 

 

Thursday 19th June 

 

10.00am 

4.30pm 

Requiem Mass for Anne Byrne 

Reception of Jim Robbins Body 

 

Friday 20th June 10.30am Requiem Mass for Jim Robbins  

Saturday 21st  June 

 

 6.30pm Kath Easton 

 

Deacon Rob 

Sunday 22nd June 

Corpus Christi 

 

8.30am 

10.00am 

 

5:30pm 

Will Howie (Anniversary) 

Marian Mulcahy (RIP Anniversary) 

 

Brazilian Mass 

Christine Howie 

Angela Loughlin 
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SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

Today is Trinity Sunday, the first Sunday after Pentecost, when we celebrate the 

three Persons of God- the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit. 

On Friday we remember St Alban, the first martyr of England, who lived in the 

third century. 

 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 

The First Holy Communion Mass took place yesterday. The children and their 

families had refreshments afterwards in the Brooks Hall. We thank their parents and 

catechists for preparing and supporting them on their journey through the sacrament 

of the Eucharist.  

 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

The parish office hours in future will be 9.30am – 1.00pm Tuesday – Friday. 

 

BOOKING OF MASSES 

The Holy Mass is the highest form of prayer where Jesus who is God descends on 

the altar to make the bread and wine His Body and Blood through the words of 

consecration led by the Priest. Every Christian is entitled to request for a Mass to be 

said for their intentions or that of others. Examples of intentions that can be requested 

are: praying for a departed friend or relative, birthday mass, special and private 

intentions for examinations, new job, wedding anniversary, death anniversary or any 

other prayer request.  

 

POPE LEO TWEET 

Bringing Christ to others means offering love, bearing witness to charity that is ready 

for anything. Only love is worthy of faith.  

 

REST IN PEACE 

1. Please pray for Anne Byrne who died recently. Anne was a faithful parishioner 

who participated in so many parish activities. We offer our prayers and 

sympathy to her children. Anne’s body will be received into the church on 

Wednesday 18th June at 4.30pm.  Annes’s Requiem Mass will take place 

on Thursday 19th June at 10.00am. Reception in the Shore Gallery.  May she 

rest in Peace. The service at Westerleigh Crematorium is at 12:15pm. 

2. Please pray for Jim Robbins who died recently. Jim and his wife Lyn have been 

faithful members of our congregation for decades participating in so many 

parish activities. Jim organised the parish fete for many years and they both 

worked in the charity shop. We pray for Jim and Lyn, children Andrew and 

Ellen and grandchildren. Jim’s body will be received into the church on 

Thursday 19th June at 4.30pm. Jim’s Requiem Mass will be at 10.00am on 



 
 

Friday 20th June. It will be followed by service at Westerleigh Crematorium 

at 12:15pm. May he rest in peace.  

 

 

DIOCESAN SCHOOL LEAVER’S MASS 

The Year 6 Leavers Mass will take place in Clifton Cathedral on Thursday 19th at 

11.00am.  We thank the children and staff for their dedication to learning in St 

Patrick’s school and wish them success and happiness in the next stage of their 

education.  

 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS THE FOLLOWING PEOPLE 

WHO ARE SICK OR HOUSEBOUND 

Mick Lewis, Alfred Chojnackie, Maciej Kauczynski, Grace Karimu, Debbie 

Redfern, Katie Cunningham, Sisters Bernie and Biddie Arscott, Grace Strong, Laura 

Birkett, Gwyn White, Bernard Stadden, Ian Cleverly, Graham Tiley, Angela O’Leary, 

Adam Wright, Libby Nykolyszn, Philip Green, David Griffiths, Peter Wahinya, Irene 

Agidee, Don Keys Massey, Liz Coventry, Janet Smart, Tony Gilmurray, Andrew 

Dobbins, Gabby Sislby, Michael Stars, Terry Rooker, Steve Jackson, Angie Cortolli, 

Rosaleen Hourigan, Graham Parker, Kim Parker, Julie Priddle, Peter Auret, Sheila 

Bicker, Bernie Murphy, Liam Murphy, Damien McGinn, Wayne Pollock, Liesolotte 

Hanks, Mark Coleman, Leanna Risdale, Natalie Hewitt, Daren Burges, Alan Anstey, 

Mark Kingston- James,  Andrew Agius, Aoife Shelley, Andy Gray, Theresa Teixeira. 

Stella Marie McBride, Jack & Mary Creed, Veronica & Roger Sollars 

Please inform the parish office when your relative is well again and can be taken 

off the list. 

 

LIVEABLE NEIGHBOURHOOD SCHEME 

This scheme is enforced upon us from 2nd June. Following this date if you pass 

through a Bus Gate you will be notified but not fined.  From 15th July you will be 

fined £70. In future the only way to access St Patrick’s will be via Blackswarth Road 

onto Grindell Road or Feeder Road into Netham Road. 

Canon Gregory has written to Councillor Mark requesting further dialogue about our 

concerns. So far he has not replied. A copy of Canon Gregory’s letter is on the notice 

board.  

 

300 CLUB WINNERS MAY 2025 

Sunday 4th: Stephen Gachango, Laura Bradley, Jutta Coulam, J Kawera. Sunday 11th: 

Savia Rodrigues, Janet Smart, Zak Hatton, Susan Fox. Sunday 18th: Ella Smith, 

Yetunde Ajakaiye, Charlie Williams, Allana Dunford.  Sunday 25th: J & M Lewis, 

Simon Dewfall, Alice Thomas, John Olver. 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS IN JUNE                                                                   

At all Masses on 15th June, there will be a second collection for Bishops 



 
 

Conference – Day for Life. At all Masses on 29th June, there will be a collection for 

Holy See – Peter’s Pence.  

 

 

GALA CONCERT 14TH JULY: 7:30PM 

There will be a Gala Concert in Church with great performances by professional 

singers and choir singing all our favourite tunes. Tickets are price £15 and are on sale 

after all Masses. You may pay on the Dona machine. The concert is on aid of St 

Patrick’s. 

MICHELE MARSHALL FAREWELL MASS OF THANKSGIVING 

This celebration will take place on July 13 at the 10.00am Mass followed by a reception 

in the Brooks Hall. 
 

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE  

Please pray for the following in the month of June.  Mary McEwan-Gibb, Maureen 

Barry, Alfred Wright, Michael Lucas, Matthew Lawlor, Winifred Wring, Rose & 

Pinto Families, Speirs & Hicks-Porter Families, Bernard Ryan, James & Emily 

Groves, Paul Massey, Patrick Ryan, Gerard Hunter, Marianne Coombs, John 

Stacey, Nelson Green, Robert McEwan, Ellen McEwan-Wylie, Mary Bosowski, 

Emily Fenn, John O’Sullivan, Marie & William Howie, Eugene Reynolds, Fred & 

Pat Weaver, Fran Hillier, Ellen & Arthur Mills, Michael Norman, Brian Stover, 

Mark Leventhal, Dennis & Clarice Grant, Frank Grant, Albert Groves, Mary 

McEwan, May Cawley, Abiodun Tunde, Robert McEwan, Eileen Hughes, Nellie 

Hughes, Nellie Underdown, Christopher Blackford, Ernest Tyler, Teresa O’Leary, 

Mollie Veale, Virginia Lock, Canon Owen Devanney, Ken & Muriel Gaiger, Peter 

and Mary Billingham.  


